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Happy Friday to all our families. It’s been nice to enjoy the sun

over the last few days and take advantage of our outdoor

facilities. A reminder that the Garden Club is in full flow and

open most lunchtimes.

Well done to our Year 10 students for completing this week’s

assessments under examination conditions. This is helping

students develop good study habits. All resources are

available on our website and shared with students on Google.

There have been some fun celebrations this week, marking St.

Patrick’s Day and Newroz on Thursday - do enjoy any

associated activities this weekend. Students enjoyed inspired

craft, food, and dance.

On Wednesday, there was a webinar about online safety -

thank you to all that attended. This continues to be something

that the school and many families are concerned about. There

are simple steps you can take to support your child. We have

included the resources at the end of this newsletter. If you’d

like any further support on this issue, email

safeguarding@woodsidehighschool.co.uk.

As we look towards the last two weeks of term, here are some

exciting events coming up:

In the final week of term, we will have reward assemblies

and a visit from the waffle van for students with

consistently high praise points or who excel in reward

week within our school values.

Monday, 31st March – School closed for Eid. School will

resume as usual on Tuesday, 1st April.

Thursday, 3rd April – Easter Hunt event open to all

students

Friday, 4th April – Special form-time celebration that

students will love.

Finally, to the parents of Year 5 and Year 6 students - we have

a completely free Easter school on Monday, 7th April from

9:30 am to 3:00 pm. To register interest, please contact the

Year 7 team at year7@woodsidehighschool.co.uk.

Ms Wallace's
Announcements
LATEST UPDATES FROM THE HEADTEACHER

NEXT WEEK
WEEK 1

If you have any specific questions
regarding the transfer of school
to the Mulberry Schools Trust,

please email

clerk@mulberryschoolstrust.org

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,

Ms. Wallace

@mulberryaws

UPCOMING 
KEY DATES

1st April
Trust Sports Event

7th - 21st April
Easter Break

24th March
Year 9 MET Police

Workshop 

11:30 - 12:30

31st March  -  4th April
Rewards Assemblies

31st March
Eid (school closure)

3rd April
K30 Conference

13:30 - 15:30

mailto:safeguarding@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
mailto:year7@woodsidehighschool.co.uk


A Week of Language, Culture and Fun

From the 10th to the 14th of March, a group of lucky Year 9 and Year 10 students embarked

on an unforgettable trip to Spain, immersing themselves in language, culture, and adventure.

Here’s a recap of their incredible experience recounted by Mr. Miranda.

The trip kicked off with an early 4:30 am meeting at

Gatwick Airport, where tired but excited students

and parents gathered for the journey ahead. Upon

landing, students were greeted by Rebecca, the

Bilingual tour director, before heading to their hotel

for check-in.

After a picnic lunch in the school gardens, students

set off on a walking tour of La Cala del Moral. The

day ended with beach sports and a delicious dinner

at a local restaurant, featuring berenjenas con miel

de caña (aubergines with cane honey) and arroz con

pollo (chicken with rice).

Monday 10th March – A Warm Welcome

Tuesday 11th March – Language & Flamenco
Students started the day with Spanish classes and

cultural workshops, followed by a traditional lunch of

tortilla española and pasta bolognese.

The highlight of the afternoon was a Flamenco show

and workshop with local artists, where students had

the chance to try the steps themselves. The

excitement continued with a visit to La Cueva del

Tesoro (Treasure Cave), where they explored the

fascinating underground site. Dinner that evening

included ensalada verde con anillas de calamar

(green salad with squid rings) and hamburguesa con

patatas (burger with fries).

Wednesday 12th March – Cultural

Exchange & Town Quiz
After another morning of Spanish classes and

workshops, students had the chance to meet and

interact with local Spanish students. They practised

their language skills while making new friends, then

took part in a bilingual quiz in English and Spanish.

The fun continued with a town quiz in La Cala,

where students raced around town asking locals for

key information. Afterward, they enjoyed some well-

deserved free time—buying ice creams, playing on

the beach, and visiting the park. Dinner was a

delicious ensalada mixta (mixed salad) and pollo en

salsa con papas a lo pobre (chicken in sauce with

rustic potatoes).

Hola España!



An exciting excursion to Granada took students to

the breathtaking Alhambra Palace and gardens.

Despite the heavy rain, they explored the historic

site, soaking in the incredible views and rich history.

Afterward, students had free time to explore

Granada. Some indulged in churros con chocolate,

others shopped for souvenirs, and a few sampled

local delicacies. 

Back at the hotel, a hot shower was a welcome relief

before a hearty dinner of mini pizzas and a choice

between paella solo carne (meat-only paella) or

paella de verduras (vegetable paella).

Thursday 13th March – Exploring Granada

Friday 14th March – A Memorable Farewell
On the final day, students visited a local Spanish

secondary school for another cultural exchange,

giving them the opportunity to enhance their

language skills and socialise with local students.

Many exchanged social media profiles, forming new

friendships.

The trip ended with a visit to Málaga, where students

explored the city and picked up souvenirs. A final

tapas lunch at Bar de Tapas Picasso rounded off the

experience perfectly before heading back to the

airport, reflecting on an unforgettable trip.

This incredible trip gave students the chance to experience Spain beyond the classroom, improving their

Spanish skills and deepening their understanding of Spanish culture. They returned with lasting memories

and a newfound confidence in their language abilities.



Rewards Breakfast:
Celebrating Positive Behaviour
Every Thursday, students with two or fewer
conduct points for the year so far are invited to a
special rewards breakfast - a well deserved
recognition of their dedication and positive
attitude. 

Well done to all who have earned their place, and
keep up the great work!

Students at MAW participated in a workshop
delivered by officers from the British Transport
Police. The workshop aimed to educate students
on how Stop and Search procedures work and
their role in maintaining public safety.

During the session, officers answered specialist
questions regarding staying safe around
transport networks and crimes related to county
lines. Students have been provided with essential
knowledge about their rights, safety, and the
importance of law enforcement in their
communities.

‘Stop and Search’ Workshop

Year 9 Celebrates St. Patrick’s
Day with Reading and Creativity
Year 9 students had a fantastic time celebrating St.
Patrick’s Day with a special reading activity and a fun hat-
making session! The day began with an engaging reading
session, where students explored Irish myths, legends,
and poems. They learned about the rich culture and
traditions of Ireland while improving their reading skills.

After that, it was time to get creative! Students created
the famous green hats, inspired by the iconic leprechaun
look.
This fun-filled activity not only celebrated St. Patrick’s
Day but also encouraged creativity and a love for reading.
Well done, Year 9, for making the day so special! We can’t
wait for more exciting celebrations in the future.



Year 7 students create
podcasts about school
transition
This term, Year 7 students at Mulberry
Academy Woodside took part in an
exciting podcast project focused on
the transition from primary to
secondary school. The initiative was
run in partnership with Collage Arts as
part of their Creative Conversations
programme.

Students played an active role in
shaping their podcasts - developing
insightful questions, structuring their
episodes, and recording in a
professional studio. Through this
experience, they enhanced their
communication and teamwork skills
while also gaining hands-on experience
in podcast production.

To hear their fantastic work, simply
scan the QR code provided.

Inspiring Stories with Ashley Thorpe
Year 8 pupils enjoyed a fantastic writing workshop with author and
storyteller Ashley Thorpe. Drawing on his new book and the
influence of West African mythos, Ashley captured the students'
imaginations—especially with his passion for film, comics, and
manga heroes. His engaging approach to world-building and
character creation made the writing process feel exciting and
accessible. It was wonderful to see so many pupils inspired to bring
their own stories to life!

On 18th March, we celebrated Newroz with a fantastic lunchtime
event! The turnout was even bigger than expected, with plenty of
snacks for everyone to enjoy.

A highlight of the celebration was the traditional dance, where
students and staff joined hands, forming a long, curving line that
moved in rhythm - a true symbol of unity and joy.

Newroz, the Kurdish New Year, is a cherished spring festival
celebrated across the Middle East, Central Asia, and South Asia. It
marks the arrival of spring and is a time of renewal, optimism, and
cultural tradition.

Newroz celebrations with food,
dance, and community Spirit



M A T C H  R E P O R TM A T C H  R E P O R T

On Wednesday, the year
9/10 girls football team
traveled to GCA to play a
friendly. The crowd built
up and tensions were
high, both teams showing
determination.

The game started and GCA
scored quickly, 1-0. By
half time, they were
outplaying us, amazing
shots, setting us back 4-0
at half time. The urge to
keep fighting remained
strong, and good thing it
did. Denaisha scored the
first goal, 4-1, but they
quickly came back and
made it 5-1.

Year 9/10 girls football comeback against GCA!
Head’s started to drop,
but Kiara scored, 5-2.
Our football got better,
excellent defending from
Lexi and Kayla G, and
soon came another goal
from Kiara, 5-3. 

Now we had a chance,
better passing and more
opportunities, Kiara
scored again in the
bottom left corner
making it 5-4. And to
sweeten the deal, the
last 2 minutes Kiara
scored the fifth and final
goal, an amazing
comeback, 5-5! 

The team
demonstrated pride
and determination.
Well done to Kiara
for being nominated
by GCA as woman of
the match, and
Zahra as managers
woman of the
match!



Weekly
Praise
Winner -
2749 pts

Science
Challenge
Winner: 

HOUSE NEWS

2100
1660
1920
1580

Weekly
Attendance
Winner -
94.86%

TUG-OF-WAR
house competition

20th March



NAME
PRAISE 

POINTS

Kakhi JIMSHELEISHVILI (10E) 60

Dana ABED (7E) 47

Madihah MURSHIDA (7E) 44

Juweyria JAMA (7U) 39

Olivier CZUREJA (7T) 37

Veer PATEL (8U) 37

Mariam CHI KALISA (9L) 34

Ejrin SAVAS (7E) 33

Jinhao CHEN (8A) 32

Ridwan MOALIM (8A) 30

Top 10 Whole
School

Praise Students

FORM WITH THE
HIGHEST PRAISE POINTS

Year 8 Shoutouts

8E8E
Messiah for settling in well to the form
and Andrea for consistently being
equipped and displaying school values 

Sohaib for being more helpful during
form time

Denis and Aiana for reflecting the
schools values of pride, respect and
kindness

Ia, Kyra Berkay, Jakub, Patryk and
Djeyhun for being respectful in form.

Hannah for being respectful and ready
to learn and Lillie Mae for settling well in
form

Sara for improved uniform and behaviour.
Arin for maintaining high standards.

Noah for improved behaviour during
form. Poly for improved punctuality. 

Simey and Samir for demonstrating our
shared values

8Q8Q

8U8U
8A8A

8L8L

8I8I

8T8T

8Y8Y

8A8A



Policy Consultation 
H A V E  Y O U R  S A Y !

We are currently reviewing our RSE and

Anti-Bullying Policies. 

If you have any comments or suggestions

please email

laura.sanford@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Consultation on this policy will close at the

end of term.

Scan the QR code or use the link

to view the anti-bullying policy.

https://www.mulberrywoodside.

org/wp-

content/uploads/2025/03/RSE-

Policy.pdf

Scan the QR code or use the link

to view the RSE policy.

https://www.mulberrywoodside.

org/wp-

content/uploads/2025/03/RSE-

Policy.pdf

Coffee morning for SEND parents, Tuesday 25th March. More information

Walk and Talk in Highgate and Queen's Woods, Monday 7th April. Link to flyer

Coffee morning for SEND parents, Tuesday 29th April. More information

Walk and Talk in Bruce Castle Park, Tuesday 6th May. Link for flyer

All parents and carers of children and young people (0 - 25) with Special Educational Needs and/or
Disabilities (SEND) who live and/or access SEND services (e.g. school) in Haringey are welcome

Woodside Film Festival
Calling all budding filmmakers at Mulberry Academy
Woodside!

The Film Studies department will be holding our very
first Woodside Film Festival in July!

Part of the festival will include a showcase of student
short films. If you make your own films (it can be on your
phone or your computers) and would like to be a part of
the festival, please get in touch with Ms Aksu in C003! 

You can also email any submissions to
pinar.aksu@woodsidehighschool.co.uk.  

We will be accepting short films within the following
categories: 

Documentary
Genre films (any genre)
Indie films
Animation

Deadline: 11th June 2025. 

Get filming!
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https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf
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https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=b116e169d8&e=c089f7bfc1
https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=1250c7ac89&e=c089f7bfc1
https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=8a17161da2&e=c089f7bfc1
mailto:pinar.aksu@woodsidehighschool.co.uk


You said, we did!
following our last round of student voice, we have acted

upon the following:

1. new goals on the astro
2. quicker queues in the canteen

3. more picnic benches
4. variety of clubs: crochet, felting and more

5. culture day
6. new gym

7. fully equipped dance studio

Coming soon!

1. basketball hoops
2. garden quiet space in the courtyard

3. Toilet renovations



You can support you child with this by:

Encourage active participation: Help your
child understand that their uniform
represents the school and shows respect
for the community. It’s not just about
clothing, but about being part of something
bigger.

Promote curiosity: Help them get into the
habit of questioning what they’re learning.
Ask them, “Why do you think that?” or “Can
you think of another way to look at it?”

Break down difficult topics: If they find
something hard, encourage them to break it
into smaller parts. Help them understand
each part before putting it all together.

 Support extra practice and homework:
Encourage your child to practice problems
or examples outside of class to reinforce
what they’ve learned.

Give your child time to reflect: When they
come home, ask them to explain what they
learned and how it connects to other
things. 





Lots of notices below, ensure you check all the key dates and messages that apply to you.
Another week done. Remember its 21 school days left until your first exam. 

Hello Year 11,

Mr Davis

Key Dates

Check out the link on the BBC Bitesize. 

Here you will find all the GCSE exam timetables for May & June with all the different exam boards:
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zw27tcw

English is AQA
Maths & Science is Pearson/EDEXCEL

Check with your subject teachers about which exam board applies (if you don't know already)

BTEC Drop Down
There are BTEC Drop downs happening between now and the Easter Holiday - please find schedule
below:

GCSE Exam timetables

Wednesday 2 April - Results & Top of the mocks assembly
Thursday 3 April - Key 30 Conference - Wightman Road Mosque

Friday 4 April - finish for Easter Holiday 1pm
Monday 7 April - Friday 11 April - Easter holiday revision

Tuesday 22 April - Return to school
Friday 2 May - Leavers assembly 1.30pm - presented with leavers certificate & yearbook

Thursday 8 May - GCSE exams start
Monday 16 June - Final GCSE exam (95% of you)

Wednesday 18 June - Final GCSE Exam - (100% of you)
Wednesday 25 June - Prom 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zw27tcw


The prom is a great way to celebrate all the hard work, exams, and milestones of Year 11. It's a
memorable way to mark the end of secondary school. This event is a special occasion that students
will remember for years to come. It’s a chance to make lasting memories with friends before moving
on to the next chapter. The prom offers students a chance to dress up, enjoy great music, delicious
food, and dance the night away in a fun and elegant setting.
Date and Time: Wednesday, 25 June 2025. 4.30pm-8.30pm
Venue: Further details will be provided closer to the event to all who purchase tickets.
 Students will be able to make their own way there given the set time. 

Ticket Price:
Early Bird Price: £15 if paid by Friday, 31 March 2025.
Standard Price: £20 from 1 April 2025 onward.

Tickets can be purchased via your Parent Pay account. The final payment deadline is Friday, 31 May
2025. After this date, students will not be able to attend the prom without a ticket.

Important: After the payment deadline, the final number of attendees will be confirmed, and no
changes will be made. If payment isn’t received by 31 May, students will not be able to attend
the event.

If you have any questions, please contact me at liam.davis@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Period 7
We will review Year 11 P7 registers on 1/4/25. if you have had 100% attendance to your period 7 from
18th March to 1st April - you will be entered into a prize draw for:

First Five Top Prize - Free prom ticket
Second Five Prize - £10 Amazon voucher

We will pick 10 names from the hat - first five get the free prom ticket, second five the amazon
voucher. 

We will announce the winners in Assembly on April 2

Prom

Saturday Revision : Timetable for 22nd March

mailto:liam.davis@woodsidehighschool.co.uk









